Rising Sun City Council
November 6, 2014
6:00 PM City Hall

Call to order/Pledge

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance led by
Mayor April Hautman. A determination of quorum was made by Clerk
Treasurer Gipson with all of Council present: Gary Kinnett, Jim McDaniel,
Mike Padgett, Bud Radcliff, and Steve Slack. City Attorney John Ertel was also
in attendance.

Prayer
Chris Robinson with the Nazarene Church offered prayer for the evening.

Minutes
Minutes from the Oct 2, 2014 Council meeting had been distributed to Council

and Mayor Hautman prior to the meeting. After discussion a motion was made
by Councilman McDaniel to approve the Oct 2, 2014 Council minutes as
written, 224 by Councilman Kinnett; motion carried 5-0.

Letters of Thanks

Mayor Hautman read a thank you letter from the family of Karen Smith
(Connie Smith) for the Bicentennial Blanket the City sent as a memorial and
from the Dearborn and Ohio County Relay for Life 2014 sponsorship.

Master Municipal Clerk—Tammy Johns Pinning Ceremony

Clerk Treasurer Gipson welcomed Clerk Treasurer Brenda Young of Nashville
Indiana, who is also currently serving as the President of the International
Institute of Municipal Clerks. Young presented the official ceremony giving
Deputy Clerk Treasurer Tammy Johns the Master Municipal Clerk (MMC)
Certification plaque and MMC pin. Young stated the MMC status has an
extensive and rigorous education and professional components. This MMC
status demonstrates John’s commitment to Rising Sun. She stated Tammy is
one of only 35 Clerks in the State of Indiana that holds this status. Johns
thanked everyone for coming. She specifically thanked former Mayor Mark
Guard and Clerk Treasurer Rae Baker Gipson for allowing her to be a part of
what goes on in this great City.

Reports of Committees, Boards and Departments

Project Manager—Mike Northcutt

Bicentennial Walk—Northcutt stated Jonas Memorials has completed the
touch up and repair work on the Bicentennial Walk. Northcutt requested
release of retainage in the amount of $2,300 for Jonas Memorials relating to
this project. See Attached Exhibit A. Northcutt also stated we need to keep
equipment off of the Bicentennial Walk—the bobcat, mowers and gators are
hard on it. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman Padgett to
approve the release of retainage for Jonas Memorials, 27¢ by Councilman
Radcliff; motion carried 5-0.



Northcutt also presented confirmation of the stage 3 submittal drawings and
his response to Engineers regarding the drawings. See Attached Exhibit B.
Northcutt stated final tracings are due in December and a March letting for the
project is tentative.

Redevelopment—Gary Kinnett

Gary Kinnett, President of Redevelopment reported the City of Rising Sun had
received a grant through the Blight Elimination Program (BEP) in the amount
of $161,000. The grant involves the City of Rising Sun as the applicant and the
Redevelopment Commission as partner and will be responsible for acquisition
and demolition of mostly blighted properties to make ready for new
development. The BEP is administered through Indiana Housing & Community
Development Authority (IHCDA). Kinnett reported Rising Sun Regional
Foundation (RSRF) has also agreed to allow the Redevelopment Commission to
use $15,500 of the $20,000 grant awarded to them for the match for this
project. See Attached Exhibit C. Kinnett stated he hopes to have more to report
regarding the BEP at the next meeting.

Rising Sun Main Street—Amy Hoffman

Amy Hoffman, Director of Rising Sun Main Street presented quotes for the
Rising Sun Community Newsletter for 2015 to Council and Mayor Hautman as
follows: Moreton Printing $48,720 and Register Publications $33,684.
According to Hoffman a quote was requested from Mellang Photography &
Media but no quote was submitted stating he could not compete with Register
Publications. See Attached Exhibit D. After discussion it was determined this
would be addressed at the December Council meeting.

Port Authority—Abbey Berkley

Abbey Berkley Port Authority representative informed Council and Mayor
Hautman Port Authority meets Nov 17t%. There has been some interest from
past Port Authority members regarding helping the Fire Dept with a project for
a rescue boat. Councilman McDaniel stated he plans to be at the next meeting
to discuss the riverfront docks. Mayor Hautman stated she plans to reappoint
Mick Burke to the Port Authority.

Petitions/Comments from Citizens or Public Present
None

Unfinished Business

Legal Expense-—Casinc Assessment Appeal

Hautman presented expenses the County has paid to date which she had
received from Auditor Connie Smith relating to the current suit with Grand
Victoria, Full House and Rising Star Casino in the amount of $44,437.12. See
Attached Exhibit E. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman Slack
to pay half of the expenses the County has incurred (to date), 2»d by
Councilman Radcliff; motion carried 5-0.

Fireworks Contract
City Attorney John Ertel presented an Agreement which included storage and
supplies for $7,500 and an agreement to be paid $7,500 after the show for a



total contract of $15,000. The date items were purchased and stored will need
to be inserted in the agreement according to Ertel. After discussion a motion
was made by Councilman McDaniel to approve payment of $7,500 to
Konstantine Koumoutsos Fireworks Displays upon completion of agreement,
2nd by Councilman Kinnett; motion carried 5-0.

Annexation The Waters of Rising Sun/H&T Limited LLC

Public Hearing

The annexation request was presented by Attorney Lane Siekman with
Administrator Rob Schoenfeld in attendance for The Waters of Rising Sun and
Dan Hummel in attendance for H&T Limited LLC.

e Siekman presented a Notice of Publication of Annexation Public Hearing
for record. See Attached Exhibit F.

e Siekman also presented a Map of Annexation request. See Attached
Exhibit G. According to Attorney Siekman the request is for the City to
annex 20.166 acres (2 parcels) which is contiguous to the City and is
considered a Super Voluntary Petition. The request was filed on Oct 3
with public hearing tonight Nov 6th.

¢ Siekman has included a proposed Annexation Ordinance and requests
this be considered at the December Council meeting. See Attached
Proposed Ordinance Exhibit H.

» Siekman stated as this is vacant land there is no fiscal impact to the City
but a benefit. The total property tax rate in Randolph Township for pay
2014 is 0.9254. The tax rate for the City/Randolph Township is equal to
$1.2749 an increase of 0.3495 or 37%. The addition of this land will
provide new tax revenues to the City. See Attached Proposed Fiscal
Plan/ Resolution Exhibit L.

e According to Siekman if the Ordinance is adopted in December it will be
effective in 30 days (published and recorded). Once annexed by the City
this would go to zoning for a request of variance to a PUD for the Waters.
At the present time Hummel has no active plans—simply adding the land
at this point.

e Attorney Siekman presented a Statement of Record of his presentation--
See Attached Exhibit J.

e Siekman stated on the radio it was stated the school was opposed to the
abatement request—the request was for municipal tax abatement not
any other taxing districts and according to Siekman the proposed
Ordinance does not include any tax abatement requests. City Attorney
John Ertel stated the City does not statutorily have to give a tax
abatement. Councilman Padgett questioned if the property is annexed in
as an R1 it would then be rezoned as a PUD? Attorney Siekman said it
would be a part of a process.

Public Comment:
Bob White 423 Rio Vista Avenue Rising Sun Indiana

Mr. White questioned if the request was the same as the petition? Attorney
Siekman stated the Ordinance presented tonight is silent on item #3.



White also voiced concern of item #5 desiring RS take action combining
w/other property owners. Siekman stated if other property owners want to add
to annexation they can ask. Attorney Ertel stated there is no way to predict if
this is good or bad. White stated he is obviously opposed to the requested
annexation. Why doesn’t City have a fiscal plan? It was stated in this instance
a fiscal plan relating to the annexation is required for the annexation —that is
not saying the City doesn’t have a fiscal plan.

Issues regarding utilities-- Mr. White voiced concerns if annexation is approved
the city would be required to have utilities provided within 3 years and that
those not currently on sewer could be forced to hook on if within 300 feet.
Attorney Ertel stated that was by Indiana Code—but most Utility Boards do not
force this unless there are issues with the septic. White also voiced concern
regarding storm water utility issues. There were comments the City does not
have a storm water utility. Siekman stated a PUD can include drainage
requirements. White stated if it is not annexed we don’t have to worry about it.

White presented a petition to oppose the annexation stating all that have
signed have concerns with traffic and various utility issues of the requested
annexation. See Attached Exhibit K.

White stated when the casino project was developed we were told development
should be north of town. He stated the Waters should consider building above
town. White asked if H&T would be included in PUD? It was stated H&T is only
in for a long range plan—not included in the PUD. White voiced concerns he
has not seen any plans for the nursing home. He also stated if Council allows
this it goes against the Comprehensive Plan.

Lawrence Brightwell 700 S High Street Rising Sun Indiana

Brightwell stated he felt we had the cart before the horse here—because we
have no idea what is going to be built. He stated a few years ago we went
through the same thing with Hummel. Mr. Brightwell stated they had moved
here from Lawrenceburg 12 years ago and 3 or 4 times they have tried to
annex. He has no problem with growth but wants to see managed growth. He
further stated by the time we see numbers this is going to be an expense horse.
He stated he has no problem with Hummel staying with agriculture—
residential -3 acre parcels, as this doesn’t affect us. But the Waters does
concern him—itruck traffic and parking issues are constant..a lot of times they
cannot get out of their driveway. If Hummel adds a gas station as was proposed
before—this adds more traffic in the area as well. He requests Council consider
this—is it beneficial? He grew up in Lawrenceburg and it is a mess up there—
just doesn’t want it to be like that. Get a plan from Hummel and send the
Waters up to the Industrial Park.

Garrett Joe Bramier 426 Rio Vista Rising Sun Indiana

Joe stated he is neighbors of Bob White and Lawrence Brightwell and lives near
the Waters as well. He stated 2 days this week traffic was 3 deep in the drive
way in front of the Waters. He stated how can you be against old people? And
the nursing home was there before us? But they have no parking!



Bramier also stated the sewer is a major problem—had to have the sewer line
blown out —this was addressed 2-3 years ago—there is a 40 foot drop to bury
sewer line. Within 3 years have to have sewer & water accessibility—so
voluntary could go to involuntary if the City needs to square up the sewer.
Bramier stated there are also water issues—he can’t run washer and shower at
the same time because the pressure goes so low. He will fight tooth and nail
because water is already screwed up and there are no guarantees. Bramier said
this will end up costing the City not the Waters. Bramier also stated the
Abatement is a silly idea. Across 56 (Hummel area) will affect sewer and water
here too. If it was your front yard what would you want?

Barry Brown 4780 SR56N Rising Sun Indiana 47040

Brown stated he lived across from the property on SR56. He asked why is the
nursing home not located in the Industrial Park? He could see putting 2-3
residential homes but not the nursing home and not a gas station. Mayor
Hautman stated a gas station is not part of this request. Mayor Hautman also
stated the request is to annex—to take the City limits from here to here! The
Industrial Park is for light industry not for nursing home.

Attorney Lane Siekman stated you have to annex before you build. Several
years ago the city provided utility infrastructure up SR56 towards Aurora and
no one was annexed.

Hautman thanked everyone for their comments. Bob White asked if the
Annexation Ordinance will be approved at the December 4, 2014 Council
meeting or will there be more comment taken. It was stated the public hearing
discussion was tonight. With no further discussion a motion was made by
Councilman McDaniel to close the Public Hearing on Annexation, 27d by
Councilman Radcliff; motion carried 5-0. Public hearing was closed at 8:20 pm.

Ohio County Youth Development Event Report—Andy Scott

Mayor Hautman informed Council a copy of the report for the Ohio Co Youth
Development was provided to them. Andy Scott was unable to attend the
meeting. If Council has any questions they can contact Mr. Scott.

Matt Brase—Lobbyist Report

Lobbyist Matt Brase informed all he had tweeted Deputy Clerk Treasurer
Tammy Johns MMC award and pinning ceremony and there was a lot of
chatter going on.

Matt stated the breakdown of the Senate is 40 Republicans and 10 Democrats
and the breakdown of the House is 71 Republicans and 29 Democrats. There
are 8 new Senators and 10 new Representatives. The House Republican
Caucus has rumored Jud McMillan to be the Majority Floor Leader. Brase



informed all we should be getting a final report of the Summer Study
Committees soon. There was a Blue Ribbon Panel on Business Personal
Property and other Matters and the report should be available in November. He
also stated there were 39 recommendations regarding Annexations and the
majority is not favorable to cities and towns. He stated the rural electric
companies are coming hard and heavy—he has been working closely with
IMPA. State Board of Accounts has reduced budgets and staff and is talking
about charging to audit localities. There is potential for communities to opt out
and hire their own auditor as well. He noted Pension bills/issues and Port bills
with more requirements.

Regarding gaming—pro gaming legislature impact is significant especially with
the displacing of revenues. They are attempting a framework to support land
based facility only on foot print and continue to offer free play deductions. All
of this would go through IGC. The current tax deduction expires in 2016 but
wanting to extend to 2018. Admission Tax—Held Harmless continues to be
discussions of replacing this. Racinos are requesting live dealers. According to
Brase the Governor and Speaker are opposed to the expansion of Gaming.

2015 Sponsorship Application

Mayor Hautman presented a sponsorship application to Council for review. See
Attached Exhibit L. Plans are to use the application beginning in 2015 for
various sponsorship requests.

Cell Phone Stipend Resolution

Clerk Gipson presented a Resolution for a Cell Phone Stipend for the Clerk
Treasurer, Deputy Clerk Treasurer and Main Street Director to Council and
Mayor Hautman for review. Gipson stated this will allow various City
employees to go on their own personal plans and receive a set “stipend” or
reimbursement. The plan is to offer the stipend program to positions that do
not have City provided cell phones. Reimbursement will be made to
participants bi-annually; $300 in June and December. Gipson stated in some
instances the stipend could save the City money. After discussion Park Director
Jamie Bell requested to be added to the program. Clerk Gipson will add the
Park Director position and bring this back to Council for the December
meeting.

Keystone Maintenance Contract

~ Clerk Treasurer Gipson informed council this contract is for the municipal
software used by the office and is necessary to operate the city. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman McDaniel to approve the 2015
contract with Keystone for operations, updates, and maintenance, 2nd by
Councilman Padgett; contract was approved 5-0.

Christmas Compensation Pay—Clerk Gipson requested authority to pay
Christmas Compensation as listed on the Salary Ordinance ($250). Gipson
stated the Christmas Compensation checks are disbursed at the Christmas
party—and requested authority to proceed with these checks. After discussion



a motion was made by Councilman Slack to approve Christmas Compensation
in the same amount and manner as last year, 2nrd by Councilman McDaniel,
motion carried 5-0.

Dearborn County Chamber Membership—Mayor Hautman requested
approval to participate in membership of the Dearborn County Chamber of
Commerce at the minimum level of $600. Clerk Gipson stated we have been a
member of this group for many years as this is a requirement for the City
Health Insurance as our broker works out of Dearborn County. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman Kinnett to approve this cost of
membership, 274 by Councilman Padgett; motion carried 5-0.

Riverfront Fountain—April Hautman

Mayor Hautman brought up discussion regarding moving the Fountain under
the pavilion to another location and making area for picnic tables in the
current location. She stated we spent $106,000 for the fountain and now the
pump needs repaired at a cost of $500. Councilman Kinnett stated he thought
since the Street Dept had been doing preventative maintenance on the pump—
it had lasted longer. Northcutt stated it gets limed up -but this last motor
lasted 2 years. Councilman Slack stated this is minimal maintenance costs—
stating he supported the fountain (art) at the end of Main Street when the
projected was started and still supports it with a $500 annual cost. Mayor
Hautman told Mike to get a motor for the fountain.

Shiner Park Band Calendar—April Hautman

Mayor Hautman had been approached to sponsor the Shiner Pride Band
Calendar at a cost of $80. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman
Padgett to approve this cost, 224 by Councilman McDaniel; motion carried 5-0.

Historical Society Train Show—April Hautman

Mayor Hautman requested sponsorship/donation for the Historical Society
Train Show running at the museum from November 22- January 4, 2015. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman Slack to sponsor the Train Show
in the amount of $300 ($100 each Mayor, Council and Clerk Treasurer), 2nd by
Councilman Kinnett; motion carried 5-0. (City Attorney John Ertel also
donated $100 to the show.)

Transfer Resolution 2014-13

Clerk Gipson presented Transfer Resolution 2014-13 to Council and Mayor
Hautman. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman Kinnett to
approve this transfer, 2nd by Councilman McDaniel; motion carried 5-0.



Claims and Docket Approval
After the reviewing of claims a motion was made by Councilman Slack to
approve the submitted claim docket, 274 by Councilman Padgett; motion

carried 5-0. See Attached Exhibit M.

Miscellaneous

Policy Meetings—There was discussion the Policy meetings on November 3t
were very helpful. Hautman requested Council to contact the office with any
concerns regarding the proposed updated policy. The updated Personnel Policy
will be presented for approval at the December 4, 2014 Council meeting.

Merchant Market—Hautman informed Council the Historical Society will be
hosting a Merchant Market Dec 5 & 6 from 1lam-9pm. The City will sell
Bicentennial Items. Workers are needed for December 6t if anyone has some

free time.

With no further business before Council; a motion to adjourn was made by
Councilman McDaniel, 27d by Councilman Radcliff; meeting adjourned at

8:35PM.

Attest:

Rae Baker Gipson,
Clerk Treasurer

April Hautman,
Mayor
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Mike Northcutt

From: Wessel, Roger <RWESSEL@indotIN.gov>
Sent: Monday, October 27, 2014 9:58 AM

To: Mike Northcutt

Subject: FW: Des#1401326 STG3 ERMS Submittal

FYl, per your request.

?{’gﬁer Wessel

Proiact Manacer

rwessel@indot.in.gov
coordinator5@indot.in.gov

This e-mail contains confidential information belonging to the sender which is privileged. This information is intended only
for the use of the individual addressee named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that
any disclosure, copying or distribution of the communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error,
please immediately notify me by return e-mail and delete the contents of this communication.

From: Coordinator?

Sent: Friday, October 24, 2014 1:56 PM

To: Husain, Shariq

Cc: Fischvogt, Brandi; CoordinatorS; Brittain, Russ; Gelaye, Abell
Subject: FW: Des#1401326 STG3 ERMS Submittal

Des#1401326 STG3 ERMS Submittal with 19 — STG3 Files in CO REVIEW Status in ERMS/UCM is ready for
Review. Thanks.

Carlota Untalan
Coordinator?7
Roadway Services
Central Office

(317} 233-3697

From: Wessel, Roger

Sent: Thursday, October 23, 2014 11:02 AM
To: Coordinator7

Cc: Fischvogt, Brandi

Subject: Des#1401326 STG3 ERMS Submittal

Coord7,

I have transitioned (19) STG3 files in ERMS to CO COORD for Des#1401326 for the Stage 3 submittal.



Thanks!

Ra\ger Wessel

Project Manaqger
INDOT

185 Agrico Lane

Seymour, IN 47274
(812) 524-3956

rwessel@indot.in.qov
coordinator5@indot.in.gov

This e-mail contains confidential information belonging to the sender which is privileged. This information is intended only
for the use of the individual addressee named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that
any disclosure, copymg or distnbutlon of the commumcatlon as stnctiy prohlblted If you have received this e-mail in error,

B3 PR S LT S R S S L1 -

To: CoordmatorS F;schvogt Brandi
Cc: Mike Northcutt
Subject: STG3 ERMS Submittal

Coordinator5,
I have re-uploaded the files for the Stage 3 submission of the Rising Sun Bikeway project.

The “Additional information form” was input under the ERMS document type Correspondence / Letters (there was no
listing for this type of document in the Final Tracings checklist)

The Environmental Consultation from was input under the ERMS document type Env Comp Form (This was the only
close looking doc type since EnvConFrm is also not listed on the FT checklist)

Please let me know if there are any questions.
Regards,

Eric M. Lang, P.S., L.P.S.

Project Manager

Land Consultants

314 Front Street, Lawrenceburg, IN 47025

555 Gest Street, Suite 200, Cincinnati, OH 45203
Office: 812.537.2145

Maobile: 812.584.4271

Fax: 812.537.4901



Mike Northcutt

M

From:
Sent:
To:

Ce:
Subject:

Mike,

Eric M. Lang, P.S,, LS. <eml@landconsul.com>
Thursday, November 06, 2014 3:29 PM

‘Mike Northcutt'

Jeff Talkers

RE: comments on drawings

Please see my responses in red.

WY LT 1Y I-ultg‘f Foendey Smsnds

Subject: comments on drawings

1.

Cover page project desc. for 12’ bikeway or is 10’ asphalt bikeway The bikeway is 10’ wide with a 2’ asphalt

shoulder so yes it is a total of 12’ wide. The “Bikeway” itself is 10’ wide however there is nothing that
differentiates the shoulder from the traveled way. I'll leave the description on the first page alone unless
INDOT tells me to change it.

Sheet 2 phone for RSMU is incorrect 812-438-3616 | have changed this on the plans THX

Existing parking area at sta. 5+00 a decision will be made grass or asphalt? At the moment we are planning
on that being grass. | don’t think there is any reason that we could not put some parking spaces there if you
want to make it asphalt. Let me know what you want to do.

What is the slope of the grass area between the two walls sta. 8450 on sheet 3. The slope between the
walls is dictated by the slope between the two walks. The upper asphalt bike path is approximately 474 and
the lower river walk elevation is 461. The distance between the two id approximately 56 feet. This equate
to a slope which is slightly flatter than a 4:1 slope. This area should be able to be maintained as grass.

Rip-Rap on sheet 7 was planned to be soft what size of stone? We have changed that stone size to be larger
and more along the line of small revetment stone. Asit is specified now it would be a crushed angular
product. Our concern was that small round stone would not be heavy enough to stay in place with the river
current and the round shape would not allow it to interlock and stay together. We can go back to a large
round bank run type stone and hope for the best in regards to longevity of the product. Let me know how
you want to proceed.

Demo plan sheet 15 light poles to be removed no underground not shown and electric panels on poles? Let
me know how you would like the electric handled. | thought | had a note somewhere about verifying the
electrical locations and removing them. It is my understanding that you will not be putting lights back in as

part of this project. Please advise.
Existing metal steps and existing concrete steps have been removed. The steps have been removed from

the base file
Please Check handrail requirements? To my knowledge the height requirement for a “Guardrail” is 42

inches for anything over 30 inches of drop. All the details | have shown on sht 18 show at least 42” and in

some cases more.
Traffic plan should have note to inform the contractor that a plane is moved on trailer to the boat ramp and

wing span. | added a note regarding coordination with MAC’s Seaplane service and keeping clear access
open at all times.

Eric changes be made up to December correct? Yes we will have INDOT comments up through Final Tracings
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City Council — Thurs. Nov. 6™, 2014 — Presentation 11/6/2014

In the final paragraph of the 3™ Quarter (Redevelopment Commission
Report) that | submitted in October, the topic of the BEP (Blight
Elimination Program) Grant was discussed and | stated that | would make
an announcement tonight on any award we might receive, if any. So, here

gol

On October 23’“, Lt. Governor Sue Elispermann announced the successful

referred to as the BEP or Blight Elimination Program.

This grant involves the City of Rising Sun as the applicant, the Redevelopment
Commission of Rising Sun listed as a partner will be responsible for the
activation of the program which consists of the acquisition and demolition of mostly

blighted properties to make ready for new development.

With the support of Mayor Roeder and Mayor Hautman, the Commission worked
on this Grant during the 1* half of 2014. Along the way, we had help from the
Clerk Treasurer’s Office, the city project manager, Tom Cappel, who donated

his time and talent in a pictorial presentation for the application. | also need

to thank the Rising Sun Regional Foundation for approving the use of Grant
funds given to the Commission in Oct. 2013 for site preparation and planning
for the new housing development. The foundation agreed to let us use $15,500.00
from the $20,000.00 grant for a 10% match of the BEP award, a requirement. In
August of 2014, | presented all of the documentation to Bryce Kendrick to

put the package together in electronic form as well as a hard copy per the

State’s instructions. Bryce did a fantastic job and as a result, we received the full
amount requested ($155,000.00), plus an extra $6,000.00 to help maintain
financial records — a grand total of $161,000.00.

On Monday, Nov. 10" we will be involved in a meeting with the IHCDA ,

at which time we will be given instructions on what we need to do to expedite
the program. | think this is very good news for the city and | feel that it’s

just a beginning. As soon as we get all the details, I'll pass them along.

That’s all | have unless someone has a question. THANKS

Prepared by Gary E. Kinnett, Rising Sun Redevelopment Commission 11/6/2014



RISING SUN REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION QUARTERY REPORT

JULY 1°' THROUGH SEPT. 30th, 2014

The 3™ quarter of 2014 was again slow, however we did complete the quiet title
process on the property known as 127 S. Poplar Street. A judgment was made in
favor of the RDC for a 14’ x 80’6” strip of land on the north side of the original

lot at this location.

In early September, the RDC made a request to the local Casino management to
allow the Commission to survey .6 of an acre of Casino property on the north side of 6
Street along with .4 of an acre owned by the city of Rising Sun. Engineering drawings
of this 1 acre parcel would then be available for negotiations with the resort owners,
developers, zoning and planning, etc. Casino management has agreed to this request.
We will also survey the south side of 6™ Street and at the satellite site at 2™ and S. Poplar
Street. This work will also take place in November and is deemed necessary because of the
demolition schedule in December, 2014 through March, 2015.

On September 4™, 2014, at the request of the Redevelopment Commission, Resolution
#2014-10 was passed by City Council, designating two locations (6™ St. and N. Poplar) and
(2™ Street and S. Poplar) as slum and blighted as defined by Indiana Code 36-7-14.

The main reason, the RDC activity has been slow the past two quarters, was due
to the application process of the State Blight Elimination Program (BEP). Rising Sun
was positioned in Div. 6, final division in the state of Indlana to apply and receive grants.
The Redevelopment Commission presented all documentation (Strategic Plan,
Plan in eliminating and controlling blight, acquisitions, pictures, partners in the
project, support groups, etc.). This information was given to Bryce Kendrick who
did a masterful job in putting it all together and the application was delivered to
the State BEP Program Director on Sept. 5%, 2014. We will be notified on October

23, 2014 on any award amount.

The Grant awarded to the City of Rising Sun through its Redevelopment Commission
to help the city in its efforts to control blight will be announced at the Council meeting

scheduled on Thursday, Nov. 4, 2014.

LT
Prepared W‘ZWE. Kinett, Président of the Redevelopment Commission of Rising Sun, IN

(10/15/2014)
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Rising Sun Newsletter Request 2015

Oct. 28, 2014 I requested bid from three local vendors:
Moreton Printing Co.

Register Publications

Mellang Photography and Media.

For the following:

We will send you articles and pictures for you to lay out and edit.
Ship to Register Publication in Lawrenceburg, Indiana

Added to every bid
Inserting into 3,000 Vevay’s Paper $300 a month total of $3,600

Added to Moretorn Bid (Register Publication did not charge for
insertion fee if they received printing bid)
$800 per month to insert 16,000 into Register Publication papers

$9,600
TOTALS:

Mellang Photography and Media verbally told me they could not
compete with Register Publications and denied turning in a bid.

Moreton Printing $2,960 times 12 months $35,520

Vevay inserting 3,600

Register Publication inserting 9,600
MORETON PRINTING BID TOTAL $48,720

Register Publication $2,507 times 12 months $30,084
Vevay inserting 3,600
Register Publications inserting 0

REGISTER PUBLICATION BID TOTAL $33,684



F12004 quote for newsletter - amyrsms | 3@ gmail com - Gmail

Click here to enable desktop notifications for

Gmail
VRBO.com - List Your Home for Free - Make thousands with the #1 vacation rent
inbox (10)
l quote for newsletter Inbox  x
Starred
Important =
More quantity of 20,060 per month

on 11 x 17 1004# gloss text, folded to 8.5 x 11 E
price includes lay out, editing, sending proof for approval and printi
and then delivering to Register Publications

Moreton Printing bid: $2,960.00

Thank you for letting us submit a bid on this job.

@ Click here to Reply, Reply to all, or Forward

VRBO.com - List Your Home for Free
Make thousands with the #1 vacation rental network in the world.



REGISTER

PUBLICATIONS™

126 W. High St., Lawrenceburg, IN 47025 « 812/537.0063 FX812/537.5576

16,UUU 1UIAL INDEKIED
$2507.00 TOTAL PER MONTH
***Note the above price includes editing/shipping/printing and insertion into 4
papers along with delivering the extra to you.

RISING SUN NEWSLETTER PRINTING ONLY
20,000 TOTAL / SPECS SAME AS ABOVE
$1800.00 TOTAL PER MONTH

RISING SUN NEWSLETTER DELIVER / INSERT ONLY
16,000 TOTAL / 4 PAPERS
$800.00 PER MONTH

Note that the above pricing is the same as 2013. We have not increased your pricing
on either printing or inserting. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Thank You~

April Fritch

General Manager

Register Publications
812-537-0063x 111
afritch@registerpublications.com
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